BOARD MINUTES   *  March 3, 2019                            BHUU

Meeting called to order by Board Chair Thompson, 12:05 a.m. in the fellowship room, BHUU.   Attending were Hart, Barisonzi, Shifferd and Genereaux.  Rude was absent due to personal needs.  Minutes for Feb 9th were approved as presented.
While we awaited the Treasurer’s completion of dish washing duties, the Chair moved to: 

I. Committee Reports:

Program:  Barisonzi noted that  all program and   forum slots  are  now  
covered for March.  

Snow Day policy:  Thompson inquired if we saw need to develop a formal policy for canceling Sunday services.   Consensus was that Board members confer early on a day that looks to be candidate, and make decision by 8 a.m.   This would then be communicated by email direct to all members, and posted on FB and website.  
II.   Treasurer Report:   Shifferd, having completed kitchen duties, joined the meeting to briefly update monthly financial statement.  This was approved as presented.

Social Justice:   Rude relayed to the Board her concerns that our current “Welcoming Congregation” would need to be upgraded to meet the new standards. This will be reviewed by Board members to consider at next meeting.

There were no recent issues needing attention related to other committees.
Other business:   Duly noted recent donation of Al Manson to the BHUU coffers.  In observance of his recent death, motion was made and approved to send $50 in donation to the “Education Fund” mentioned in Al’s obituary, to note our respect and appreciation for his service to this organization.

III.  ANNUAL BUDGET PREP:   In regard to needed direction in order to prepare for the session, Treas Shifferd asked “Is there a plan?”  Review took place of issues considered during the  recent “retreat” meeting in regard to tasks/coordinator position and this morning’s discussion where same was considered by the full membership.    

David Hart offered to play a bigger part conducting services for the fellowship -up to twice a month, and participate in other responsibilities a lay minister would normally provide, and do so without necessity of salary arrangements.   

Focused discussion of Hart’s proposal resulted in consensus that:

· services are only one of the areas expressed as being needed;

· the Board would like opportunity to observe Hart in the role of service leader prior to installing such an arrangement;

· Shifferd noted “admin” tasks were less a concern at this point than a “presence in the community”, which was an expressed need by members this morning; 

· Hart offered that he could focus also on outreach and “pastoral care”, which he’s had experience with as a minster;
· The Board agreed to try this on a trial basis for the next several months, to review in the fall, thanking David for this generous offer.

Shifferd noted the “task list” can be left to stand as offers have been made to cover these bases.   All agreed.
Shifferd asked for direction on status of Workers Comp = without a paid “Coordinator” do we need to keep it in tact? or let it go, saving $326 annually?   Motion made by Barisonzi to close this account;  second Genereaux.   Motion passed.

Shifferd reviewed details /options related to paying off the mortgage a year in advance, and the impact of so doing on the other funds and reserves.  Most obvious benefit would be net saving of 5.4% interest by not carrying the balance another year.    
Having reviewed the various options over the course of several months, both with full membership and the Board, and having not received any negative feedback – it was moved by Genereaux to pay off the mortgage at once, but to continue “paying ourselves” this same amount into a reserve fund, as well as the funds we would have been paying to a Coordinator;  seconded by Barisonzi.   All voted yes.  Motion was passed in only slightly less time and pain as giving birth.
Shifferd was jubilant in now being able to draft a Budget to present at the approaching Annual Meeting.   

Next meeting:  plan to review By-Laws as to functions of Vice Chair and Secretary positions.   The meeting was adjourned at 12:55.             ~JGx

